June 12, 2024 - Reno City Council Meeting - Item # D.2 Fiscal Year 2023-2024

Wr!tten crr Name On Behalf Of Ward Email Address Phone Number Address Support REPCEE Concemedy e Date
Voicemail
10 0 0 10

Written Kathy Christiensen Wild horses and the public Katchristensen@gmail.com 775-830-9940 355 Taurus Circle 1 6/8/2024 7:42
Written Suzie Stimm Suziestimm@yahoo.com 847-710-24"4 611 Aberdeen Ct Reno 89521 1 6/8/2024 15:04
Written Kaitlyn Blair kaitlynclll@gmail.com 1 6/8/2024 15:27
Written Matt O'Sullivan mattos707 @hotmail.com 1 6/8/2024 15:36
Written Janet McKinney Ward 2 2jrmckinney2@gmail.com 661-607-7533 10425 Mott Ct, Reno 1 6/9/2024 6:45
Written Donna Friebert Ward 5 dfriebert@sbcglobal.net 916-220-5199 560 Terracina Way 1 6/9/2024 8:54
Written Sharon Dunn sharry dunn2@yahoo.com 14840 Redmond Dr Reno NV 89511 1 6/9/2024 18:55
Written Mary Dibble marydibble1960@aol.com 1622 Arapahoe 1 6/9/2024 21:42
Written Marteen Blanchard mspackerfan@gmail.com 1 6/9/2024 22:07
Written Chris Williamson 1

6/10/2024 2:34




6/10/24, 3:30 PM Mail - Public Comment - CC - Outlook

City Council Comment received from Chris Williamson

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Mon 6/10/2024 2:34 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Chris Williamson
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:

| prefer to go unmarked but live in the area.
Phone Number:

| prefer to go on March but live in the area.

Address:

Prefer to go unmarked. But I live in the area.

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-10.

Section:
| Items - Public Hearing Items

Item:
Homeless on the river.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

I'm aware that homeless situations are occurring upon the river. That there are new laws that incur
penalty for camping upon the river by homeless people . | am aware of that many of the areas have
been installed with cameras and alerting devices for those that are in the area and enforcing penalties
or threatening them to those that stay in the area. | wanted to inform you that this area on John
champion Park is a place that | pass through to see a friend of mine when he gets off of work. | come
through here often. John champion Park is always overrun by homeless people that want to take over
the area and threaten other people for passing through the area. This had backed off during the active
situation where the install of monitoring devices that spoke to people being in the area and being
under penalty of camera reduced them. Those devices have apparently been disengaged or the power
cut to them here. And the homeless are back to threatening people and encroaching upon the area in
camping. | know of at least five or six camps when I'm passing through the area and they are
dangerous and threaten people when they go through. | think the city really needs to look into nerfing
this area through legal action for a while. Scare the homeless out of this area because they are

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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becoming dangerous here. Please look into this. Thank you. Last pass-through on 6/10/24. Where it
was threatened if | didn't have a beer to share as | was passing through that they were going to beat
me up. | have been mugged here several times for small things. Sadly it's the only through fare for the
direction that I'm traveling on foot. Please look into it . There is some guy named Hector who is
Hispanic in his thirties | think. And his girlfriend who seems to be crazy and following of theirs . They
seem to be dealing drugs here and need to be dealt with. Not to mention the camping issue. | have
come through many times where things are on fire or people have threatened me with. If | cross the
bridge then | will come to bodily harm. Once. | have even been robbed at gunpoint and | managed to
get the gun away from the guy and turn it in along with all the things that he threw away as he threw
away the things that he tried to mug me for. If you guys want to do something for the river and
making it a place where people want to be then you need to address these issues. It's not a passive
thing that you need to seek out a situation solve on but rather a active situation where you need to
invest some time and effort and resources into prosecuting individuals who are going to threaten
safety of pass-through

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAt. GM50S1h. jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ... 2/2
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City Council Comment received from Donna Friebert

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sun 6/9/2024 8:54 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Donna Friebert
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 5

Email Address:
dfriebert@sbcglobal.net
Phone Number:
9162205199

Address:

560 Terracina WAy

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-12.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
#2D allocation of contingency funds.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Please consider allocating funds for the fencing that will keep the Virginia Range Horses safely in the
foothills and out of our streets and neighborhoods. In the five years | have lived here, there have been
several horse/vehicle interactions resulting in death for the horse and financial and mental anguish for
the driver. Thankfully no humans have been killed yet. This fencing would be a safety measure to keep
our drivers and their passengers safe from road hazards. Thank you for your considration.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public

record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.
Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?
Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2
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City Council Comment received from Janet McKinney

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sun 6/9/2024 6:45 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Janet McKinney
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Ward 2

Email Address:
2jrmckinney2@gmail.com
Phone Number:
6616077533

Address:

10425 Mott Ct, Reno

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-12.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
D-2.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

We need them to fund the south part of the South Reno Fencing Project. This fence will go from a
cattle guard at Kenneth Way to Rhodes Rd. This will help deter the wild horses from entering the
roadways in the area making South Reno a safer place for horses and the residents.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction, and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2
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D-2 funding for fence

Kaitlyn Blair <kaitlynclll@gmail.com>
Sat 6/8/2024 3:27 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Dear Mayor and Council Members, | am asking you to please use your contingency funds to build the
south part of the South Reno fencing project and make South Reno a safer place for the people and the
horses.

Thank you for your time,

From, Kaitlyn Blair

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/1
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City Council Comment received from Kathy Christensen

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sat 6/8/2024 7:42 AM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Kathy Christensen
Commenting_on behalf of:
Wild horses and the public
Ward #:

Unincorporated Washoe County
Email Address:
Katchristensen@gmail.com
Phone Number:
7758309940

Address:

355 taurus circle

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-12.

Section:
D Iltems - Department Items

Item:
D.2.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Hello My name is Kathy Christiansen | live in the via Bianca neighborhood off toll road and Geiger
grade.. | am fully in support of the wild horse Fencing plan to help improve public safety in my
neighborhood. I'm asking you to please fund this very much needed and very much overdue project
thank you very much

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2
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Wild Horse Fencing - Funding

Marteen Blanchard <mspackerfan@gmail.com>

Sun 6/9/2024 10:07 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Cc:misspakerfan@icloud.com <misspakerfan@icloud.com>

Hello,

| am a resident of South Reno residing in the Virginia Foothills. | have lived in this area for the past 8
years.

Wild Horses have roamed these streets for as long as | can recall. Today, with the enormous residential
growth, the amount of horses hit and killed in the streets has increased. | am a previous volunteer for
Wild Horse Connection, a volunteer organization, and this organization works day and night, in all
weather conditions, moving horses back up into the foothills. There is only so much they can do to help
solve this problem without the City of Reno assisting with the cost of the fencing. This topic has long
been a discussion point and it's time to take action and assist with the funding. Fencing will keep these
horses up in the foothills away from traffic and reduce the number of accidents. When a horse is killed, it
takes Public Safety resources away away from human related crimes, involves Public Works and
resources to dispose of the animal. The human costs are potential bodily injury, insurance costs, car
repairs or replacement.

The traffic has already gotten much worse in this area, with another 3500 homes due to be built. The
horses need some protection from mans progress and keep them safe up on the range where they can
access water and be kept out of the residential areas. People still speed down Veterans and Gieger to no
avail and the problem will continue to get worse if fencing is not installed.

Thank you for your time,

Marteen Blanchard

Sent from my iPhone

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/1
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City Council Comment received from Mary Dibble

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sun 6/9/2024 9:42 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Mary Dibble
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:
marydibble1960@aol.com
Phone Number:

Address:
1622 Arapahoe

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-12.

Section:
D Items - Department Items

Item:
D2.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:

Hi | am a south Lake Tahoe resident however | am in full support of the wild horse fencing plan to
improve safety for the wild horses as well as the residents. | am a photographer who volunteers to
document the wild horses in that area as well as in the Dayton and Silverspring area. | sure hope you
will fund this very important project. Thank you!

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information

intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We'll never share your email address with third-party

persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

No

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  2/2
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Horse fencing D-2

MSN.com Team <mattos707 @hotmail.com>
Sat 6/8/2024 3:36 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

To whom it may conern,

| am asking you to please fund the south part of the South Reno Fence. We need our streets safer
knowing horses will not be coming onto the streets like Geiger and Toll.

Thank you,
Matt O’Sullivan

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/1
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Subject Allocation of contingency funds for Horse Fencing in South Reno

sharry dunn <sharry_dunn2@yahoo.com>
Sun 6/9/2024 6:55 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>
Cc:sharry_dunn@yahoo.com <sharry_dunn@yahoo.com>

Dear City Council Members
I request that Allocation of contingency funds for Horse Fencing in South Reno be approved

I believe it is very important for the safety of motorists and the horses to use these funds (as much
funding as possible) to complete the fence that has already been started in South Reno.

I urge you to allocate funding for Horse Fencing in South Reno -- enough funds to finish the fence that
has been started to help keep the horses off the roads and the dangers in the area of South Reno.

Thank you for your consideration

Sharon Dunn

Resident of Washoe County
14840 Redmond Dr

Reno NV 89511

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hN;jI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/1
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City Council Comment received from Suzie Stimm

Mikki Huntsman <HuntsmanM@reno.gov>
Sat 6/8/2024 3:04 PM

To:Public Comment - CC <PublicComment@reno.gov>

Contact Info:

Name:

Suzie Stimm
Commenting_on behalf of:

Ward #:

Unsure/Other

Email Address:
Suziestimm@yahoo.com
Phone Number:

84771027"4

Address:

611 Aberdeen ct Reno 89521

A new comment has been submitted for the Reno City Council Meeting held on: 2024-06-12.

Section:
B Items - Consent Agenda Items

Item:
D-2.

Position:
In Favor

Are they speaking in person?
No, | am submitting a written comment only.

If no, enter comments below:
Please help fund the South Reno fencing project. To help keep our wild horses safe and free from
accidents in surrounding neighborhoods. They really need our help to stay safe.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS:
By checking the "Yes" below, you agree that all the information above is true and accurate. For additional information, please refer to the agenda for today's
meeting.

Yes

By checking the "Yes" below, you understand, acknowledge, and expressly agree that: (1) all information submitted by you will be entered into the public
record, made available for public inspection, and freely disseminated without restriction,; and, (2) any contact, personal, financial, or medical information
intentionally or inadvertently submitted by you will not be maintained in a confidential manner, or subsequently exempted from public inspection.

Yes

Do you wish to sign-up for Reno Connect e-newsletters?

https://outlook.office365.com/mail/PublicComment@reno.gov/inbox/id/AAQKkADgwOTFhZjkwLTJiODAINGM50S1hNjI3LWU4YzUwY2QzMDMwYQAQ...  1/2
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Reno Connect is the best way to stay informed about the latest news and updates from the City of Reno. We’'ll never share your email address with third-party
persons, companies or organizations. Visit www.Reno.Gov/RenoConnect to view all newsletter topic lists.

Yes
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